
 

Message to Veterans on Vaccinations 
To All UW Faculty/Staff/Employee Veterans: 

In addition to your eligibility for receiving COVID-19 vaccinations at our local vaccination clinic sites in the 
announced eligibility sequence, veterans eligible to receive medical services at the Cheyenne VA Medical 
Center may be able to schedule an appointment for vaccination there as well.  In some cases, veterans will 
be able to obtain a vaccination sooner at the VA Medical Center than will be the case locally.  Effective 
March 8, 2021, the VA Center began making vaccination appointments for all veterans in their system 
regardless of age.  For more information on this option, please visit the Cheyenne VA Medical Center 
COVID-19 web site:  https://www.cheyenne.va.gov/services/covid-19-vaccines.asp. 

As a reminder to all employees, should you experience a reaction from the COVID-19 vaccination, you are 
eligible to use Emergency Sick Leave with Pay, as described under the COVID-19 Leave 
Policy:  https://www.uwyo.edu/hr/_files/docs/employee-benefits/covid-19-leave-policy.pdf. 
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